Page 1 of 5

- 1. Roll Call Reynolds
- 2. Approve <u>03/17/2022 Meeting Minutes</u> Reynolds
- 3. Treasurer's Report Furumoto

As of March 11, 2022 Checking Acct Balance \$18,670.86

Savings \$28,721.49 Total \$47,392.35

Net Change from February 11, 2022: -\$442.94

Highlights

Income: Dues \$930

Expenses: Pickleballs \$843, Badges \$527

- 4. Work Area Reports (see below)
- 5. Old Business
- 6. New Business
- 7. Board Comments
- 8. Member Comments
- 9. Closing Comments

Adjourn

Committee / Work Area Reports 03/17/2022 Annual Meeting

President, Patrick Furumoto

TRANSITION

On April 1st, I began my term as President, and if you ask me how it is going. I would say, I am excited about the direction of the Club, overwhelmed by everything I will need to learn about the workings of the Club, and very thankful for the support of the Board, Committees, and many others.

I will do my best to continue the positive direction of the Club. At the same time, I realize there are areas to be addressed, so I will be asking questions, seeking recommendations, and working with the Board, Committees, and others to make the necessary adjustments.

I plan on being on the courts to observe what's happening and to hear what's on your mind. I urge you to be a part in making the Club the best it can be for GVR and its members.

COURT SCHEDULING AND USAGE SURVEY

The Club is in the process of creating a Scheduling Workgroup, which will initially review and analyze the court survey data. They will assist in establishing court scheduling throughout the year, play formats, definitions of play, and other related topics.

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION & APPRECIATION

Thanks to all of our Volunteers! At our April 2, 2022 Dink & Dine we recognized our club volunteers. We have more than 205 members volunteering their time, experience, and talents in many areas including 85 in Player Development, 63 in Ratings, 89 in the SASG, and 74 in other key areas, such as Club Board, Social, Website, Pickleball Plus, Name Badges, Ball Machine Training, RR Coordinators, and the Continental After School Program. See more details below in Mary Wright's reports.

Past-President, Gina Rowsam

No Report

Vice President, Mike Clemens

Submitted recommendations to the board for skill level 4.0+ for consideration in forming a scheduling workgroup.

Treasurer, Patrick Furumoto

As of March 11, 2022 Checking Acct Balance \$18,670.86 Savings \$28,721.49 Total \$47,392.35 Net Change from February 11, 2022: -\$442.94

Highlights

Income: Dues \$930

Expenses: Pickleballs \$843, Badges \$527

Secretary, Janet Reynolds - Meeting Records, Member Photos

44 new members in Month of March, 2022:

Charlie Wilber, Jane Hart, Jeffrey Hart, Lyman Thompson, Neil Knudsvig, Patricia Dean, Joe Jackson, Scott Somers, Sue Thomas, Janice Banks, Michael Demers, Michelle ORourke, Vince Konigsberger, Karolynn Smith, Cher Babkiewich, Frank Babkiewich, Mary Harris, Randy Hackbarth, Cindy Meekin, Bruce Meekin, Sr, Ken Steh, Steve Holtz, Lori Bishop, Estelle

AGENDA & REPORTS

Green Valley Recreation Pickleball Club Board of Directors Meeting Thursday, April 14, 2022 – 3 pm – Desert Hills Room A

Page 3 of 5

Hermes, Robert Hickey, Leslie Sills, Guy Howerton, Divya De Garde, Linda Baker, Sylvia Pishioneri, Kim Hehe, Ken Krahulec, Beth Dingman, Ron Fobes, Mary Balm, Karin Sandell, Julia Cole, Juan Cole, Carol Ackerman, Victoria West, Daniel Robertson, Ken Nelson, Carla Loiacono, James Morrison, Rick Pyfer

Member at Large, Paul May - 3.5 Rep, Policy Manual & Court Maintenance

- Continued ball replacement at all locations.
- Completed 1X/month net adjustments at all locations.
- Supported SASG during the 3-days of the tournament, e.g. court cleaning.
- Nightly replenished balls at PC for one week test of ball use.
- Work Order Requests for men's auto door at PC.
- Organized PC Maintenance Room.
- Work Order Request to GVR for maintenance on Ladies Restroom auto door at PC.

Member at Large, Mike McCarry - 4.0+ Rep, Player Development & Ratings

As we come to a close for both the Player Skills Development classes and the Testing Program, I wanted to take the time to personally thank all of the volunteers that have made both programs possible. There are a couple of individuals that must be mentioned due to their constant support. Those are John Fraizer and Mary O'Connell. You two made my job so much easier. Looking forward, we will begin training with the PSD classes in September. And testing resuming Octorber.

Member at Large, Mary Wright - 3.0 Rep, Social Committee

Social -Dink & Dine, Volunteer Appreciation on 4/2/22 @ East Center.

141 members & guests attended the event. The club provided pizza & dessert.

We had a member drawing for 8 club logo shirts. The winners are Britt Berntsson,

Sharon Fickes, Leigh Gerber, Chris Lingenfelter, Janet Nein, Paul Osika, Rick Phillips and Mary Cay Puska. Mary Wright will contact the winners to place the order. Congratulations to the winners!

Thanks to the social committee (Nancy & Dennis Au, Mike & Pat Andrews,

Murf Murphy, Paul Smith & Britt Berntsson, Patrick & Mary Furumoto, Maribeth & Chris Kwasneski and Greg Wright).

Paul May attended to take member profile pictures to update the Member Directory.

Next Dink & Dine on May 21st at East Center - Celebrating Cinco de Mayo (late)

Members are asked to bring your favorite Mexican Potluck Dish.

Wellness - Mailed 6 Get Well cards to Members.

Player Development Committee - Carol Hammerle, Chair

SRAPPL had an opportunity for 2.5 women to attend State Championship in Casa Grande because Oro Valley teamed pulled out but there was insufficient notice to field a team in time for Monday, April 4.

I will be meeting with the SRAPPL captains to discuss the future interest in participating in the league. Information will be provided at the next meeting or April 14.

Deadline for GVR fall pickleball classes is April 25. Current plans are to offer the same fall classes as last year. Scope and sequence of the classes combined with DS provides members with appropriate instruction.

Summer developing skills will start May 3, Tuesday 7:30-9 AM on 4 courts. Summer program will remain in effect until Oct 2022. Only 16 players will be allowed to sign up. 2.5 and non-members will be restricted from sign ups. I am still

working on who will be in charge of DS for the summer.

Hope to report something on DS shirts for coaches at the next meeting.

Player development for those who signed up PB 301 will start May 2, Monday 3-5 PM. These are 3.5 players. There would be approximately 16-20 players utilizing 4 courts. Plans are to incorporate skills and have 4.0 players play with and against them. Sessions would be May 2, 16, 23, 30.

Summer Player development for all skill levels would start the week of June 6. Skill level 3.5-4.0 on Mondays, 3.0-3.5 on Wednesdays and 2.5 -3.0 on Thursdays. Members would use Pickleballplus to sign up with only 16 per session utilizing 4 courts. This is not the ratings program but a summer program to improve overall performance. Marilyn Rambo and Joanie Davis have agreed to be the main instructors for the 2.5-3.0 group with my assistance.

Pickleball.Plus & Scheduling - Dean Beilke, Chair

Reverted to normal scheduling after the disruption of SASG 2022. There were some minor changes during the month. Upcoming during April will be schedule changes that will initiate the transition to the traditional summer court schedule. I have not heard anything to date regarding summer inter-community play. SASG 2022 went well with only minor disruptions. Plans are in the initial phases regarding hosting the GVR Foundation Games the second week of December. Working on adding E-Locks to both the equipment room and the planned education and training storage shed at the PC. March was a busy month tracking and managing the signups for the ratings review process. That will continue through April, resuming in October.

Webmaster - Sam Schaen, Chair

Continues to make routine updates to the website. Created a full backup of the site on 4/1/2022.

Tournaments - Donna Davis, Chair

By all accounts, the Southern Arizona Senior Games was a huge success. Over 100 members of our club participated in this tournament. For many it was their first taste of tournament play.

An event as big as this did not happen without the countless hours put in by the tournament committee consisting of: Gary Heintz – Facilities, equipment, parking

Dean Beilke - Information Technology

Deb McPartland - Communication

Ellen Brancazio, Katie Peterson, Becky Lupo - Volunteers

Julian DeLuccio - Vendors, food truck

Jan Johnson – Registrar

Paul May - Referee Coordinator

Our next tournament will be the Generous Wealth AdvisorsFoundation Games to be held at the KJB complex on Dec. 9-11. This will be a sanctioned tournament. Registration begins August 1. Please watch for emails with details about the tournament and the differences between sanctioned and non-sanctioned.

AGENDA & REPORTS

Green Valley Recreation Pickleball Club Board of Directors Meeting Thursday, April 14, 2022 – 3 pm – Desert Hills Room A

Page 5 of 5